
  

 

News & Views 

Mawsley 

 October/November 2012    

 

Gates open 4.30pm
  

Hot food available 
from 4.30pm 

 
Guy competition 

judging at 5.45pm 
  

Bonfire light-up at 6pm 
 

Fireworks at 6.30pm 
 

Outside Bar 
Tickets are £5 per adult. 

Children go free! (Must be supervised). 

 Important: 

 No sparklers please; this is an insurance requirement. 

 There will be no room for parking. 

 The site will be lit but you may find bringing a torch is helpful. 

 Children will not be admitted to the site unless accompanied by an adult. 

Inside News & Views: 

Borough News Page 2 

MVA   Page 3 

Parish Council Pages  4 & 5 

Letters  Page 7 

What’s On  Pages  10 & 11 

Church  Page 17 

Remember, remember the 3rd3rd of November 

Mawsley’s Bonfire and Fireworks Night! 
Playing Field at The Centre 

Tickets now on sale at The Centre 
and One Stop shop 

Guy Competition 

Make a guy and bring 
it along for judging at 

5.45pm 
Open competition - 

lots of prizes.  
So have a go.  

Who can you make 
your Guy look like? 

Are you in Neighbourhood Watch? 

Do you want to be part of it? 

Do you want to know more about it? 

You are invited to a meeting  at The Centre  to 

find out more about Neighbourhood Watch  in 

Mawsley. 

Monday 12th November, 7pm 
See page 5 for details 

 

Ticket promotion  
Buy your ticket in advance and get a £1 

voucher to be spent on any drink at  
The Centre on the night. 
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SANDRA 
  

Clothing Alterations & 
Repairs 

Ladies & Gents 
Also  

 Silk Christening wear 
Special Occasions Wear 

Daywear and Handknits f0r 
Babies and Children 

7 Brambleside 
Kettering 
NN16 9BH 01536 521481 

Housing Benefit, Council Tax Benefit and 
DWP Drop in Surgery in the bar/lounge of 

The Centre at Mawsley on:  
8th November 

11.30 am to 12.30 pm 

 

Advice given on: 
how to claim, benefit entitlement,  

reporting changes in circumstances, 
and any other council issues. 

 
We also do referrals for:  
Attendance Allowance,  

Pension Credit  
or  Disability Living Allowance  

                                                     Cleaning your house after a long day at 
work is probably the last thing you need. You deserve to come home & 
find that everything is clean, tidy and welcoming. Kettering Domestic 
Cleaning is a reliable team of efficient, honest & hardworking Cleaners 
with years of professional experience in housecleaning for domestic 
residences. We can do a one-off clean or a weekly or fortnightly 
schedule to suit you. 

 

Don’t do your dirty work. We can do your 
Domestic Cleaning professionally! 

Call us now on our 24 hour helpline 0845 117 4444 to 
discuss your domestic cleaning needs - we will be happy to 

make a home visit to provide a tailored quotation. 

 

 

0845 117 4444 Kettering 
Domestic 
Cleaning 

Chiropody / Podiatry 
Appointments 

Home visits available 
  

All treatments for your foot problems, 
including: Corns, Verrucae, Calluses, Ingrown 

nails, Nail problems, Infections, Flat feet, Fallen 
arches, Aches & pains etc. 

  

Also biomechanical examinations and  
orthotics to achieve correct foot 
alignment and relieve pain in the feet 
and legs. 

For an appointment please contact  

Richard Pullar, (Registered Podiatrist),  
MSSCh. DipPodMed. MBChA 

Mobile Library 
The next visit will be on  

11th November  
from 2.15 - 3.15pm. 

The library parks on School Road, near 
the top of Cowslip Hill, and comes on the second Sunday 
of the month. 

Council Tax Benefit is changing!  Have your say. 

From April 2013 Council Tax Benefit is being abolished and 
replaced with a local scheme. Kettering Borough Council has 
produced a consultation paper and is inviting your views and 
comments on it up until 31st October. 

To see the consultation document and to complete the 
questionnaire: 

  go to www.kettering.gov.uk/lcts  

 Or request a paper copy by telephoning  01536 410333 or 
emailing  LCTS@kettering.gov.uk ,  

 or collect a copy from the Kettering Borough Council 
Offices in Bowling Green Road. 

mailto:LCTS@kettering.gov.uk
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Mawsley Villagers Association Update 

Baby & Toddler Group 
The group meets every Thursday morning in term 
time from 9.15am to 11am at The Centre .  
 

As the first term of the new look Mawsley Mums 
and Tots group draws to a close we would like to 
thank everyone who has helped to make it a great success. We have 
seen an increase in the number of children attending the group and are 
particularly pleased to have seen the baby area expand.  
 
We have been visited by a representative of the SureStart Centre in 
Rothwell, and look forward to many more visits.  
 
We hope those of you who were regulars at the group prior to 
September are still finding it enjoyable and entertaining for your little 
ones. We have had lots of positive feedback about the crafts and 
activities we have been providing. Next half term, which begins on 
Thursday November 8, our topic will be people who help us.  
 
We want to say a huge thank you to everyone who has donated toys and 
equipment to the group and to all of those people who have helped to 
set up and clear away each week.  
 
Contact:    Laura on 07742 108488,  

Anthea Cane: 07596 022525 or Mandy Priestley: 07716 116103.  
 
Please note there will be no group on Thursday November 15. 

 The MVA viewed by a resident …... 

In the last few weeks I have attended 
three Mawsley Villagers Association 
meetings. One being  the A.G.M on 
October 7th. A maximum of 13 people 
were present at each meeting.  
 
Maybe we should give a second name  to 
the Association and call it Mawsley 
Volunteers Association. Over the years 
volunteers have arranged  many activities 
including fetes and firework displays. A 
trio of people run the youth club . 
 
Mawsley is an almost complete 
community of busy multi- talented 
residents. Mawsley Villagers Association 
raises money for our Community groups  
and resources. 
 
So reader, think of your skills and talents 
and be inspired to become a volunteer in 
Mawsley. The next Mawsley Villagers 
Association meeting is on Thursday 
November 15th at 8pm at The Centre. 
 
We can’t all be a Jessica Ennis or a Mo 
Farah, but we do have many skills and 
talents and perhaps a little time that 
Mawsley Villagers Association needs to 
make our village an even better place to 
live in. 

Judy Baker 

…..and from the Chair 
With regard to the AGM, it was really 
good to see a number of new faces there - 
keen to be involved in village life. 
  
We discussed how the MVA can broaden 
its appeal to the village, so that still more 
villagers are directly involved. Hopefully 
we will also be able to resurrect the 
welcome pack that used to be given to 
every new resident. 
 
But there’s lots more we could do; we 
need new ideas and enthusiasm so why 
not come along to an MVA meeting as 
Judy suggests. 
 
Re the mechanics of the meeting, I was 

elected Chair but the positions of 

Treasurer and Vice-Chair remain vacant. 

Bob Littler 

New Urbanisms, New Citizens (NUNC) Research Project  

Last December we reported on this University research project which  
involved young people who are living in new communities in 
Northamptonshire, including 68 from Mawsley. Some of you have been 
asking about the results of the research.  

Last month the research team held a workshop to present their 
preliminary results to policy makers and planners around the country 
and two of our youngsters were on the youth panel at that workshop to 
describe their experience of being a young person in a new community.  

We have been in touch with the researchers who have asked us to pass 
on their thanks to all the young people and adults in Mawsley who have 
taken part in the research. They will provide more detail about their 
results in our next News & Views. In the meantime you can read more 
about the project on their website www.newcitizens.wordpress.com 

Older Play Area Update 
Many thanks to Rob Bailey, Steve Beattie and John Barraclough 
who have all come forward to help with the final push for the 
older children’s play area.  We have met with the prime supplier 
to finalise designs; and are also looking at ways to cut costs (any 
savings vs. the bid budget will be put towards more equipment). 
 
Also fighting our way through the admin..  In order to get a 
Landfill Tax grant, the MVA has had to become an EB (Environmental 
Body) – life gets more exciting every day! As you may expect, being an EB 
brings with it a nice long (10 actually) list of legal requirements. Looks like 
meeting regulation 33A(1)(aa) is the key one ………..                     Bob Littler 



4 

 

Meet your new Parish Councillor 
  

I  am  Christine McIvor and I have been a 

resident of Mawsley since December 2011. I 

moved back to Northamptonshire from 

Rutland to be nearer family. Before retiring I 

was a primary school teacher employed by 

Northamptonshire Education Authority and 

lived in Walgrave for a number of years, so am 

familiar with the surrounding area. 

  

I have been involved in various areas of 

voluntary work and would like to become involved in my local community. 

Having developed an interest in issues affecting Mawsley, I hope to be able to 

contribute to the community in a constructive way. I would also like to take 

this opportunity to say thank you to the people of Mawsley for making me feel 

so welcome to the village.                          

The Parish Council 

has been concerned 

for some time that 

the Neighbourhood 

Watch Scheme set up 

in Mawsley many years ago may not 

still be functioning in all parts of the 

village and that some residents are 

unsure how they can become part of 

it. 

  

 So we have arranged a meeting for 

12th Nov at 7pm, at The Centre, 

open to all existing co-ordinators and 

Neighbourhood Watch members and 

any resident concerned about making 

Mawsley a safer community to see if 

we can relaunch Neighbourhood 

Watch in Mawsley.  

  

We have invited Jane Calcott, who is 

the Neighbourhood Watch Liaison 

Officer for North Northamptonshire, 

to the meeting to update and advise 

us and she will be accompanied by a 

member of the local police Safer 

Community Team. So come to the 

meeting whether you are simply 

interested in hearing advice about 

crime prevention, or want to join the 

Neighbourhood Watch scheme or to 

be a co-ordinator for your part of the 

village.  

 Peter Thomas, Chair MPC 

The next issue of  
Mawsley News & Views  

is due out on 5th December 
Articles, announcements and 
pictures  are very welcome and 
should be with the editor by  

Friday 23rd November.  
If you ever find yourself thinking, 
’that should be in News & Views’ 
then write it down and send it in. The 
more people who contribute to this 
newsletter the more varied and 
interesting it will become. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 

 Pat Rowley, 791881 

rowleypj@btinternet.com 



5 

 

FREE CALL OUT 
  

NORTHAMPTONSHIRE DOMESTIC 
APPLIANCE SERVICES  

  

REPAIRS, SUPPLY, SERVICE & 

INSTALLATION OF 

  

  

  

  

  
  

SPECIALISTS IN: 

AEG, ZANUSSI, ELECTROLUX, 

BOSCH, NEFF, CANNON, 

HOTPOINT, AND ALL LEADING BRANDS 
  

FRIENDLY, HONEST SERVICE 
  

PHONE 01536 359596 or  

07963 331302 

210072 

 GAS & ELECTRIC COOKERS 

 WASHING MACHINES 

 TUMBLE DRYERS 

 DISHWASHERS 

 FRIDGES 

 Mawsley Parish Council Update 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
 

JAMES HADDON 
 

High quality work at a price you 

can afford: 

 Interiors 

 Exteriors 

 Painting 

 Decorating 

  

Friendly and reliable, clean and 

tidy service 

 

To arrange a free, no-obligation 

quote, please 

call 01604 781297 

or 07780872689  

Local Planning 
 
You may remember from earlier reports that the Borough, 
working with other Councils in North Northamptonshire, 
has been drawing up plans for development over the next 
20 years and that this  Parish Council and many of you as 
individuals commented on those plans. The current draft 
strategy makes clear that Mawsley may see some growth 
and development over the next few years, but that it will 
be small scale and only what is necessary or desirable for 
Mawsley.   
 
However our fears were raised recently by the sudden 
appearance of a new concept called “Principal Villages”, of 
which Mawsley was designated to be one. Would this now 
mean a change to lots more development? Bob Littler and I 
attended a meeting recently with the Joint Planning Unit to 
clarify this. We have discovered that  a ‘Principle Village’ is 
simply one which already provides facilities for a wider 
rural community. The good news is that this new concept 
does not change the intentions for Mawsley; we made 
various suggestions as to the wording of the draft strategy 
to make this explicit. 
 
The local planning policy will no doubt be re-written many 
times before being finalised, but a clear intention exists to 
protect the fundamental essence of rural living and 
therefore our village. 
 

Progress in Mawsley 
 
It was great to have another update from Taylor Wimpey 
at our October meeting. This time, Regional Engineering 
Manager Chris Leeson was joined by Dominic Harman, the 
Managing Director of TW East Midlands, demonstrating 
their commitment to Mawsley. A report on progress and 
the programme of works is over the page, but I'd like to  

 
 
extend our thanks to TW for their continuing efforts and 
improvements in communication. It really helps. 
 

Meetings and Minutes 
 
 After a year of more Bank Holiday Mondays than normal, 
we've recognised a difficulty in having the Parish Council 
meetings on the first Monday of every month. Rearranging 
the ones that coincide with a bank holiday and trying to 
make sure everyone knows about the new date has caused 
problems. So from January, our meetings will take place on 
the third Monday of every month. So the January meeting 
will be on Monday 21st. We've also taken some legal 
advice and are now putting the draft minutes up on the 
village website before they get approved at the next 
meeting. This minimises the delay between the discussions 
at a meeting and you being able to read about them. Any 
changes we might then need to make are minuted at the 
next meeting anyway, so you can keep yourself up to date 
if changes are made. 

 
Peter Thomas, Chair, Mawsley Parish Council 

Parish Council Meetings are held at 7.30pm at 

The Centre and future dates are: 

Monday 5th November 2012 

Monday 3rd December 2012 

From January 2013 the meeting will move to the 
third Monday of the month 

Monday 21st January 2013 
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£240.00 

£195.00 

 

and ‘ENLIGHTEN WHITEN’ £495 

 

 

 
 
Progress on programmed works  
 
Taylor Wimpey is pleased to report that significant progress has been made 
with roads, verges and footpaths in Mawsley. 
 
Phase 1 (Broughton Road) has been completed and Northamptonshire County 
Council will formally adopt the highway once it has fully checked the street 
lighting system. 
Road surfacing works in Phase 2 (Main Street and The Green) have also been 
completed, and the county council will adopt these roads after Anglian Water 
has adopted the sewerage system.  
Contractors are currently completing the roads in Phase 3 (Loddington Way), 
with work expected to finish before Christmas, weather permitting.  
Phase 4 (School Road) and Phase 6 (Cransley Rise and Symonds Way) road 
surfacing has been completed and signed off by Northamptonshire County 
Council, in preparation for formal adoption which is, again, dependent on 
adoption of the  sewerage system.  
Road surfacing in Phase 5 (Hawthorn Avenue) and Phase 7 (Rose Hill Way and 
Long Breech) is expected to start in early 2013, subject to the highways 
authority’s approval of designs.  
 
The two foul water pumping stations, meanwhile, are on course to be formally 
adopted by Anglian Water in April 2013.  
 
The transfer of the first of two phases of public open space, including the eco 
meadow, to Kettering Borough Council is expected to take place in early 2013. 
The open spaces and verges in Mawsley are also being maintained on a regular 
basis. 
To report issues or discuss any matters relating to the public works, please 
contact Taylor Wimpey’s Regional Engineering Manager Chris Leeson on 0116 
281 6400. 

Editor: There is a more detailed report 
on these works on the village website as 
an appendix to the draft minutes of the 
Parish Council meeting held on 1st 
October. 
 
The other appendix to those draft 
minutes is the report by Julia Beckett, 
Dep. Chief Executive at Kettering 
Borough Council clarifying the current 
status of the £5M Guarantee Bond put 
in place at the beginning of the Mawsley 
development. She reports that it was an 
agreement between the seller and the 
developer, that KBC was not a party to it 
and that it expired in 2010. 
 
To read the draft minutes and these 
reports go to: 

www.mawsleyvillage.co.uk   
Choose Parish Council and then 
download the minutes. 
 
I have found it very helpful to be able to 
access these minutes and documents so 
easily and so soon after the meeting. 
Thanks go to Duncan Webster and 1PCS 
for providing us with such a user-friendly 
village website and to the Parish Council 
for making the information available in 
full. 

Report from Taylor Wimpey, East Midlands 
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Letters to the Editor 
Dear Madam… 

Bob Littler is the one talking nonsense 
[News &Views September] to claim that 
“irresponsible parking slows traffic down, 
there haven’t been any accidents in 10 
years and if there were, they would be at 
low speed so no real damage.” 

Parking problems cause impatient drivers 
to increase speed and the risk of accidents. 

Bob also overlooks the fact that traffic has 
increased over the last 10 years with the 
shop, surgery, additional housing and the 
school. 

I lived in a village which was also accident 
free for 15 years until my young daughter 
was hit by a car, travelling at an 
inappropriate speed. 

This so called low speed, resulted in a 
serious injury, 3 major operations and 4 
months in hospital. 

This should not happen to a child in 
Mawsley, whilst we are a community that is 
caring, concerned about road safety and 
that we will not accept the risk, however 
small that might be, just based on Bob 
Littler’s assumptions. 

Valerie Sanders 

I have been trying to get traffic to 
slow down in the village for over 
10 years, with only limited 
success. 

My fundamental point is that a 
relatively small increase in speed – 
just 10 mph, say from 30 to 40 – 
causes a massive increase in the 
severity of accidents. Of course 
any accident, even at very low 
speeds, may cause horrific 
injuries; and I do understand how 
Val feels – from my personal 
experience in my family. 

I do disagree with Val, though, on 
the impact of parked cars; open 
roads give room to go faster. 
However, regardless of which of 
us is right, it’s a no-win situation if 
drivers don’t take responsibility 
for their own behaviour into their 
own hands. 

And that means all of us. 

Bob Littler 

MY  70TH BIRTHDAY 

Could I please say a big Thank You to 
everyone who helped to make my 70th 
such a special day and for the many 
cards and contributions to the Tattoo 
fund.    I can’t wait for the “Tattoo” 
next August (the Edinburgh one of 
course) when I will be fulfilling a long-
held ambition. 

Thanks once again. 

Vic Cope 

Birthdays, young and ….. 

 
Fine Food, Great Wines, Real Ales 

Located in the village of Pytchley just off Junction 9 of the A14, The Overstone Arms provides a warm,  

friendly atmosphere for visitors and locals alike. 

 

 
Visit our website to see our delicious menus and Christmas too! 

Join our mailing list to keep in touch and to receive VIP Special Offers 

Thursday Nights – Ladies Night – 25% off your food bill 

www.theoverstonearms.com    bookings@theoverstonearms.com 

 01536 790215 

Happy  

 2nd  

Birthday  

 Tom!   
 

Lots of love and kisses from 

Mummy, Daddy and big 

sister Hana xxx 

Editor: News & Views will take a 
break from parking and speeding 
for a while so I asked Bob if he 
would like to respond to Val’s 
letter before the subject is closed. 
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Office:  01536 790118 Mobile:  07970607085 Email:  ray.jacobs@horts.co.uk 

Sellers are being warned not to risk over-pricing 
during the autumn market, following stark new 
research. New research from Rightmove finds that 
62% of home-hunters state they will not carry out a 
viewing on a property they consider to be over-
priced, even if the property ticks all the boxes on their 
wish-list. 

Rightmove’s research, carried out as part of its 
Market Intelligence campaign, finds that only 38% of 
home-movers would actually go and view a property 
they consider to be over-priced before deciding 
whether to put in a lower offer, even though sellers 
often price with a view to negotiating downwards. 

Rightmove director Miles Shipside advises “It can be 
tempting for sellers to price high on the assumption 
that they are giving themselves room for negotiation. 
However, our findings indicate that this can be a risky 
business and is likely to deter some six in ten 
potential buyers who might otherwise have visited 
the property without hesitation. Price is obviously a 
critical issue for both buyers and sellers in the current 
market, but it’s much harder for a potential buyer to 
fall in love with a property if the asking price deters 
them from even setting foot through the front door”  

Among the 62% of respondents who would not go 
and view a property they felt was over-priced, 20% 
stated they would make an enquiry to the estate 
agent to find out if the vendor would accept offers 
under. This would indicate that, for sellers, prior 

discussion with your agent about how much you are 
prepared to negotiate is important. 

The internet is playing an ever bigger part in the 
marketing of your property. In many cases your home 
is being seen thousands of times a week online. It is 
vital to use an estate agent that understands the 
power of this medium and how to use it in order to 
get the best results. Horts Estate Agents has just 
added Zoopla.com to complement the existing brands 
of Rightmove.co.uk, Findaproperty.com and 
Primelocation.com. 

 

 
Desperately need more three, four and 
five bedroom two storey properties in Old 
Gorse Way for waiting buyers.  
Also require smaller two and three 
bedroom properties anywhere in the 
village for our bank of investors.  
  
If you are considering selling it is 
currently a strong time to market. The 
village has very few resale properties 
available for it's size and the enquiries 
are back up to peak levels.  
  
Please call on the numbers above for your 
free no obligation valuation.  

Get the agent right, get the asking price right! 

Sales and enquiries through the roof. 

Desperately need more properties of all  

types for waiting buyers. 

Call Ray Jacobs, your local property 

consultant for Horts Estate Agents, now for  

a free, no obligation, valuation.  

Homes urgently required in Mawsley 

Still unsure whether to use Horts?  

Then check what our previous clients said 
about us on the independent website 

www.allagents.co.uk. 
  

Unhappy with your current agent?  

For an unrivalled personal service who better 
than a fellow villager to sell the dream ( and your 

house ) to our bank of clients?  
  

 

http://www.allagents.co.uk
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 Tel:   01536 799528            ‘The Centre at Mawsley’ 

 PROFESSIONAL 

OVEN VALETING 

Steve Buswell 

01933 680 929 / 07711 379177 

Email: steve@goldstarovenvaleting.co.uk 

 

31 Mulso Road, Finedon, Northants NN9 5DP 

www.goldstarovenvaleting.co.uk 

Ovens  Hobs MicrowavesExtractors 

Dates for your diary from The Centre  

REGULAR QUIZ NIGHT 

Join the monthly quiz at 
The Centre. The quiz 
takes place on the last 
Thursday of every month 
in the bar. Starts at 
8pm. 

Details on all events at The Centre can be 
found at www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 

That’s also the place to see the programme for 
our big screen sports coverage. 

Rookery View, Mawsley, NN14 1TR tel: 01536 799076    Mob: 07553 371 598 

www.pma-uk.co 

New Year’s Eve Family Party 
At The Centre 

 

Monday 31st December  

8pm until 1am 
 

Disco   Buffet 

FREE ENTRY 

  Christmas Quiz and Raffle 

 Thursday 20th December  8pm 

In the main hall 

 Quiz night host: Robert Castley 

      Complimentary bar snacks 

Raffle draw 

Tickets on sale from 1st December 

http://www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk/
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What ’s  On 

A Trip to Gloucester 

Victorian Christmas Market 

Thursday 22nd November 2012

 

Join Us On a Fantastic Day Out At 

Gloucester Quays.  

Around 60 Decorated  Stalls Selling Handmade Gifts, 

Antique Centre, Designer Outlets, Gloucester Cathedral, 

Fine Foods and Drinks and Lots More. 

Our Trip will leave from Barnwell Court at 9am, 

Refreshment Stop if Traffic allows. Depart From 

Gloucester at 5pm.    Cost £18 to be paid by 31st October. 

Call 01536 791186 or 01536 799116 

   

Christmas is coming 

Celebrate at The Centre 

SATURDAY 1ST DECEMBER 2012 
4pm – 5.30pm in the bar 

Complimentary Christmas snacks  

Make a Christmas card for Santa 

 

5.15pm round the outside Christmas tree 

Father Christmas will switch on the lights 

 

5.30pm – 9pm in the main hall 

Children’s Christmas Party 

Buffet, Disco, Christmas craft 

activities 

Father Christmas will visit with 

chocolates for the children 

£5 per child – Ticket only event 

Tickets on sale from 1st November 

 

You are invited to attend the  

Annual Ball  
at The Centre at Mawsley. 

 
Saturday 17th November  
7.30pm until 12.30am 

 
Dinner served at 8.15pm 
3 course sit down meal 

Disco 
Drink on arrival 

Table service for drinks 
Black tie and ball gowns 

 
Tickets £30 per person 

Available from Sarah on 790517 

Ch i l dren’ s   

Halloween 

Party   
at The Centre at Mawsley 

Friday 26th October    5.30 - 9pm 

Disco, buffet and craft activities. 

Ticket only event: on sale now from 

The Centre.  £5 per child. 
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The Centre 

At The Centre 

SANTA’S SLEIGH AND GROTTO 
Santa will be around the village on his sleigh on the following 
dates:- 
 

6th December – around School area and Main Street 
 

7th December – Old Gorse Way and surrounding area 
 

8th December – Mawsley Chase and surrounding area 
 
Please see the notice board at The Centre for more details. 
 
Santa’s Grotto will be held at The Centre on 8th December from 
2.00 p.m. to 5.00 p.m.  There will be lots of activities for children 
to do which will be organised and run by various groups and 
clubs within the village.   There will be Tombola, raffle, colouring 
competition, Name the Puppy and much more. 
 
Both events are raising money for local charities so I really look 
forward to your support at both events. 
 

If there are any clubs which I have not 
approached but who would like to take part in 
the Grotto event please contact Lucy on 
07817171095 or you can e-mail me on 
lucycope2@btinternet.com. 

Lucy,      M.A.D.S. 

CHRISTMAS TREE 
& LIGHTS PROJECT 
 

A Big Thank you to Mawsley!!      

I am glad to report that we 
have raised enough money in kind donations, 
including a donation of the tree itself from 
Richard Barnwell, to be able to move forward 
and plan the following:- 

1. The tree area:    this needs repairing and 
preparing to receive the new tree 

2. Lights – these need to be purchased and 
put up 

I am so pleased that this project has generated 
such a lot of goodwill and enthusiasm and the 
donations from local clubs and local people have 
been overwhelming.   We really hope to see all 
of you at the dedication and switching on of the 

tree lights which, as advertised in last issue 
of the village magazine, will take place on 1st 
December  - at 5.15pm as part of the 
children’s Christmas party. 

If you can spare any time to assist with any 
of the above tasks, please contact Vic Cope 
on 799643.     

M.A.D.S. 

mailto:lucycope2@btinternet.com
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Contemporary Indian & Bangladeshi 
Takeaway 

  
OPEN 7 DAYS INCLUDING BANK HOLIDAYS  

5pm - 11pm 
  

Free delivery to Mawsley & surrounding villages 

10% DISCOUNT ON COLLECTIONS 

  

TEL: 01536 791108/791018 

  

www.india2mawsley.com 

  

2 BARNWELL COURT, MAWSLEY, 

NORTHANTS NN14 1GA 

 

New  Menu 

 

We would like to send a big thank you 

to everyone who has welcomed us and 

helped us become a part of this 

wonderful village.  

We will be open on the 3rd of November 

to celebrate the fireworks with you. 

We are providing a hog roast at the front of 

the shop and will also be doing hot soup 

and crusty bread. And of course hot tea, 

coffee and hot chocolate. 

Hope to see you there. 

Heather & Luke xx 
 

                                        Add us on 

COFFEE AT NO.9   9 BARNWELL COURT   TEL. 07502227368  

OPEN: TUES 8.30AM- 4PM / WED TO FRI 8AM - 4PM / SAT 9AM - 3PM 

NEW * SUNDAY OPEN 10 - 1 * 

Mawsley Community Primary School  Update 
 
 Our 2012-13 school year is now in full flow, in fact we are nearing half term! As many of you will 
know we are edging closer to the completion of our final extension, which will enable our school to 
support 14 classes. This reflects the rapid transformation of the school over the last 3 years in 
particular, and the 8 years since its opening. The staff and children have understandably found it 
challenging to maintain normality with all the building work and will be glad to see the building work 
finally finished. The children have coped admirably with the restrictions and noisy interruptions and they are excited 
about the opening of three new classes and having a new playground. We would also like to thank all the parents and the 
community for their patience during the build. We thank you for your understanding and your diligence. 
 
The school year began with our Year 6 children going off for their three day residential visit to Condover Hall in 
Shropshire. An action packed few days saw the children take part in lots of inspirational, challenging and memorable 
activities.  
 
Following the incredible success of the London Olympics and to utilise our new equipment (obtained after sports-day) we 
have decided to run an indoor athletics and a tag rugby club before school. It has been very pleasing to see the number 
of children keen to take part.  
 
We are very keen at Mawsley to maintain the attitude and mindset that the country developed during the Olympics. We 
strive to provide our children with the opportunity to develop not only their physical and mental abilities but to learn the 
value of and experience the nature of competition.  
 
Our football team has started its defence of its championship and I'm glad to report we remain unbeaten after 3 weeks of 
competition, conceding only 2 goals in that time. As champions we probably have to work harder as teams raise their 
game against us but the children have responded wonderfully well. We continue to play to a high standard with a 
commitment to passing short rather than long and an emphasis on success through teamwork. The behaviour and 
attitude of the children is a testament to the school and they have been superb role models to others. 
 
Gareth Weston  
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Message from 
PC Penhallow 
 
Burglary has been a 
key feature in 
recent weeks and months, as well as 
vehicle crime.  Operations are still 
ongoing with patrols in and around 
Mawsley.  
 
Please make sure you keep your 
properties and vehicles secure at all 
times and please don’t leave items 
on display. With winter rapidly 
approaching and both the nights 
and weather closing in please make 
sure you check your vehicles to 
keep them safe and road legal. This  
is important at any time of year, but 
the weather and darkness increase 
the hazards.  
 
PC 1243 Martin Penhallow  
Telephone 03000 111 222,    

 101 or 999 in an emergency  

Email:   martin.penhallow 

 @northants.pnn.police.uk   

 

 

 
Looking for a Registered 

Childminder? 
 

Ofsted Registered & First Aid Qualified 

Availability: 

From birth upwards 
Full Time/Part Time/Term time only 

 Before & After school  

Occasional minding 

Drop off and collect from Mawsley 

Primary school 

For further information please 

contact Adele on: 

adele@mawsleychildcare.co.uk 

01536 799547 / 07521 056455 

The MVA would like to thank Andy Buxton who has arranged a further 

six months supply of paper for Mawsley News & Views from Howard 

Smith Paper. This generous  donation  means that more of our advertising 

revenue can go into village funds to support village projects. 

mailto:adele@mawsleychildcare.co.uk
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Local and reliable Gas Safe registered 

Heating Engineer 

  

 Boiler installations, servicing and breakdowns 

 Bathroom installations and general plumbing 

 Landlord certificates  

  No fees for estimates 

 See Mawsley Forum for customer references 

  

 
  

Call Paul at Mawsley Village on: 
07838 191617 or 01536 791597  

  

  

All work insured, guaranteed 
and delivered with care 

P. VINCENT 
  

  

  

  

Semi-retired Landscaper now available for annual garden 

maintenance contracts   

Garden Maintenance; However large or small your garden 

is I provide the service to realise your gardens potential so 

let me look after your garden for a set service fee of £50 

per month with scheduled visits for grass cutting and 

ground maintenance   

Only a few places left 

FREE YOUR TIME FOR JUST £50 per month  
THAT’S EQUIVALENT TO ONLY £11.54 per week 

 
Also if desired I can do quarterly maintenance & 

individual bespoke work   
 

Call Simon on 07976 965425 
 10 Main Street, Mawsley 

  

  

MAWSLEY GARDEN 

MAINTENANCE 

DO YOU WANT DRIVING 

LESSONS? 

Prices start from £10 

www.andybdriving.com 

K 799583   /    07738901858 

Mawsley Village WI 
 

Thanks to everyone who came along to the Handbag and 

Purse Sale and hope you bagged a bargain! It is a big help to 

us as we have to always think of new ways to fundraise. We 

need this to keep afloat as we like to have good speakers and 

they don’t come come cheap, so please continue to support us 

at our various events.  

Talking of which, at our November meeting, we have a lady 

coming to talk to us about her book ‘The Making of Miranda’ 

which details her life from He to She and it’s the most 

marvellous story. It may be pushing the boundaries but 

sometimes that’s the thing to do. If you find this snippet 

interesting do come along to the meeting on the 14th at 10am. 

We welcome any ladies who would like to come along to our 

meetings. We are a friendly group and welcome anyone new 

to the village or out of it! Refreshments are included in the 

admission fee of £3.  

Call 01536 791186 for details.   
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Hair by Chris 
         At Strands  

  78 High Street, Broughton  

 Friendly professional service for all the 

family        Easy parking 

 Evening appointments available 

Call Chris on 01536 791065 

nicki.cambridge@btinternet.com 

The Coffee Club  
There is a busy time coming up for Mawsley Coffee Club as we approach the Christmas season. 
Before our festivities begin, we are visiting Glebe Farm for afternoon tea in November and have 
had our monthly coffee morning in October at Greentrunks Garden Centre in Cransley. 
 
Some of our members went to the Springfield's Shopping Centre in Spalding for some retail 
therapy, and by all accounts had a great time. There has also been a visit to the Royal and 
Derngate Theatre in Northampton with an exclusive conducted tour behind the scenes, with the 

theatre's Resident Storyteller and guide.  
 
As we move towards Christmas, we will be having our 
Christmas Coffee Morning in the Cransley Village Hall 
and will be singing carols, ably accompanied by one of 
our members.  Also in December we will be having our 
annual Christmas lunch at Walgrave. So there is plenty 
going on. 
 
Maybe you would be interested in knowing a bit more 
about the Mawsley Coffee Club and what we do.  If so 
please get in touch.  We would love to hear from you, 
especially if you are new to Mawsley.  
 

Molly 790 781 and Jean 799 490 

 

 

Debi is still available in Mawsley for your 
hair in the comfort of  your own home with 

some fabulous Xmas Offers!!! 

Call Debi on 07568 383 974Call Debi on 07568 383 974Call Debi on 07568 383 974   

Special Xmas Package 
Spice up Xmas this year and enjoy an Xmas 
Party with your friends whilst being 
pampered. I will supply a bottle of white 
wine, mulled wine, mince pies, cupcakes and 
hair magazines for you to choose your 
perfect style!! End the year with a Xmas Hair 
Party and all go home looking glam!  

Xmas Hair Up!! 
Have your hair up this year  for your 

Xmas / New Year Party!!  
Go feeling complete and special! 

December offer- £20 only!!  
Recent up- do’s designed and created by 

me above for wedding’s!!  

Also available 
to suit your 

schedule for:  
 

Wet cuts,  
Blow drys 

Perming  
Straightening  

Foiling 
Ladies’ Hair, 
Gents’ Hair  

Children’s Hair 
Wedding Hair 

Prom Hair  
Hair Up 

Colouring ...over 20 years experience!  
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  Petrol and Diesel MOTs 

 Servicing and Repairs to any make, old and new 

 Full diagnostic service 

 Air conditioning service and refresh 

 Clutches, brakes, welding, exhausts, shocks 

 Free local collection and delivery or run-back service available 

 For friendly and efficient service or advice please call 

01536 790901 

  

 All types of construction 

 A design to suit your lifestyle 

 Qualified reliable staff 

 Completed gardens can be viewed 

 …….always high standards 

GreenFeat  
Garden Design & Construction 

07540 976639 

john@greenfeat.co.uk    

www.greenfeat.co.uk 

 

Recently awarded membership of Assoc. of Professional Landscapers (APL) 

AUTUMN OFFER 

Take advantage of a discount on GreenFeat’s ‘No Obligation’   
design fees this autumn. 
 
The cold, wet and cloud is arriving (or has arrived!) so starting work on your 
garden may not seem like the best thing to be doing just now BUT preparing and 
designing ahead, ready for next Spring could be exactly right. 
 
GreenFeat will work with you on ideas and a design to improve part or all of your 
garden in a professional way. We will take you through the process of selecting 
your preferred materials for any paving, decking, planting, timber work and 
lighting required until you are satisfied with the design. We will then supply you 
with a detailed design brief and ‘no obligation’ quote 
 
If you then decide to contract with GreenFeat to carry out the work when the 
weather improves you will be ready to go, ahead of the game and first in the 
queue. 

Discount applies to design work carried out in 2012. 
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Ian Ramsay 
Quality Decorator 

For all your interior & exterior  
decorating  

  Friendly, professional & reliable service 
  

  

Interior & Exterior House Painting 
 Skirting and Dado  

 Wallpaper Hanging   
Floor & Wall Tiling  Coving       

Flat Pack Assembly 
Please ask for any other requirements not listed 

  

Very Competitive Rates Satisfaction 
Guaranteed 

 For  free, no obligation, estimate please call  

07899 814014 Or call at: 9 Padman’s 

Close, Mawsley 

References provided. Fully insured. 

 

White Knight 
Decorating Ltd 

37 Crescent West, Kettering,  NN16 8AB 

Tel: 01536 312572  

Mob: 07967 235744 
Email: j.white137@btinternet.com 

Formerly J.White Decorating 
  

For all your decorating requirements 

From a quick freshen up to a 5 star 

finish 

Inclusive of Tiling. Coving, Hidden 

trunking for wall mounted TV cables 

And repair plastering. 

  

Friendly and trustworthy service and 

advice 

Free Quotation with no Obligation 

 
IT is the time of year when our thoughts as a church well and truly turn to 
others.  We are once again participating in the Operation Christmas Child shoe 
box appeal and will be holding a special Remembrance Day service on Sunday 
November 11.  
 
Last year we collected over 60 shoe boxes, filled with toys and essentials, which 
were distributed in 15 different countries around the world.  
This year we are appealing for every family in the village to fill a shoe box to be 
given to children who otherwise wouldn’t get a gift this Christmas.  
Rev’d Richard Priestley has already been in to Mawsley Primary School to 
launch our appeal and distribute information about how 
to fill the shoe boxes. If you missed this or don’t have 
children at the school, information about how to 

participate in Operation Christmas Child 2012 is available at www.operationchristmaschild.org.uk      
We will be collecting shoe boxes in November and will hold a special service at the Centre as we 
send them on their way.  
 
The village will once again come together to remember our fallen war heroes at a special service 
around the flag pole (on the traffic island outside the Centre) on Sunday November 11 at 10.30am. The service will be 
attended by all of the village’s uniformed groups and everyone is invited to lay a poppy or a wreath beneath the pole to 
commemorate our war dead.  
 
In addition to these special services Mawsley Church will meet for our usual services every Sunday at 10.30am at the 
Centre and hold the usual house groups during the week. More information about all of Mawsley Church’s activities are 
available from Rev’d Richard Priestley or Rev’d Mandy Priestley  on 01536 790140. 
 

Services in Mawsley all at 10:30am 
1st Sunday       SPACE on Sunday - a cafe with bacon rolls and tea or coffee. 
2nd Sunday Worship with children’s groups 
3rd Sunday All-age worship followed by shared lunch 
4th Sunday Communion with children’s groups 
5th Sunday Parish service in Cransley  
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                          THE WHITE HORSE 

       OLD 

       www.whitehorseold.co.uk 
 

CHRISTMAS 

Enjoy your Christmas party in front of an open fire or book our 

function room free of charge. 

Take a look on our website or phone 01604 781297 for menus. 
 

Free Wifi – Great Service – Real Ales – Live Music 

LUNCH       EVENING           SUNDAY LUNCH 

Tuesday to Saturday 

1 Course £5.95 

2 course £8.95 
(12.00-2.30)  

Tuesday & Wednesday 

2 Courses £12.00 

3 Courses £16.00   

Across the whole menu!                     

2 Courses £10.95* 

3 Courses £12.95* 

(12.00 – 5.30) 

*Select menu 

Be Prepared for Christmas with  

2012 

     
 
 

 
 
 
 

The Scouts’ Christmas card delivery service in the Kettering 
District only. 

 
Post your cards from November 26th 

Last post December 17th 
 

Cost 20p per card 
 

Watch out for posters for delivery area and collection points as 
they are still to be confirmed. 

 

Address cards with: - 
 

Recipients name 
Number of house / Name of street 
Town 
Postcode (if known) 

 
All correctly addressed cards will normally be delivered by 
Sunday December 23rd. Incorrectly posted or addressed cards 
will be kept until January 2013 if you would like to retrieve them. 

MAWSLEY  

TOUCH RUGBY 
 

 

 

 

Saturdays 9.15am 
Mawsley playing field (far side) 

 
Informal sessions for fun & 

fitness  
All ages & abilities welcome  

No charge 
 

For more details: 
See ‘Mawsley Touch Rugby’ 

Facebook group or 
Email:  

martin_watts78@yahoo.com  

http://www.whitehorseold.co.uk/
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WOLD FARM 

  
  
  
  

Superior 
Bed & Breakfast 

In large period farmhouse in  
Old village 

En suite rooms & family suite 
Tel: 01604 781258 

  Silver Award 

To advertise your 

business in  

Mawsley News & Views  

please contact Pat Rowley 

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

01536 791881 

 
 
 
 

1st Mawsley Rainbows  
 
We have had a fantastic start to the term. Lots of 
new girls have joined the group and have quickly 
settled in. We have a full programme of activities to 
complete this term and look forward to joining the 
Brownies on their Christmas outing to see Cinderella 
in December.  
 
There are still places available to join the group and 
a further waiting list for girls who are not yet 5 years 
old.  
 

Contact Teresa Gable at  
mawsleyrainbows@hotmail.co.uk 
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Next News & Views will be out on  
5th December  

 Copy date is Friday 23rd November 
Adverts and newsletter items to  

Pat Rowley  Tel: 791881   rowleypj@btinternet.com 

MAWSLEY NEWS & VIEWS is produced, 
on a voluntary basis, for Mawsley 

Villagers Assoc Ltd. It is distributed to 
almost 900 homes in Mawsley.  All profit  

goes into village funds. You can also 
read it on the village website: 

mawsleyvillage.co.uk  

  

Mawsley Villagers Association 
(MVA) 
mva@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Bob Littler 791447 
Other positions vacant 
   
Mawsley Parish Council 
pc@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Cllr. Peter Thomas 07809 
074469  
Deputy Chair: Cllr. Clare Farthing 
799041 
Clerk: Diana MacCarthy 
mawsleyclerk@tiscali.co.uk 
  
The Centre @ Mawsley  
Manager, Jane Twisleton 799528 
www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 
jane@thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 
 

 
 
Mawsley CP School  799182 
Headteacher: Mrs Elaine Wright 
  
Mawsley Church 
Rev'd Richard Priestley & 
Rev'd Mandy Priestley 
rpriestley@mac.com   790140  
 
Northamptonshire County Council 
Cllr. Jim Harker 01604 236982 
jharker@northamptonshire.gov.uk 
  
MP Philip Hollobone 
0207 2198373 or 07979 850126 
hollobonep@parliament.uk  
 
Taylor Wimpey 
Chris Leeson 0116 281 6400 
 

 
Mawsley Medical   791300 
 
Kettering Borough Council 

Cllr. Jim Hakewill 01858 
467686 
jimhakewill@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Cllr. Cliff Morton 
cliffmoreton@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Community Development 
Officer  
Tim Bellamy  534355 
timbellamy@kettering.gov.uk 

 
Mawsley News & Views Editor 
Pat Rowley 791881 
rowleypj@btinternet.com 
 
Mawsley website:  
www.mawsleyvillage.co.uk 

Mawsley Contact Details 

 

N    TRICK 

OR TREAT 

Please do not  

   disturb 

Hallowe’en  Do you love it or hate it?  

If you don’t want to be disturbed by Trick or Treaters let them know by using this sign in your window. 

mailto:rpriestley@mac.com

